GURNARD PARISH COUNCIL


Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting of Gurnard Electors held at the Village Hall in Worsley Road, Gurnard on Wednesday 27 April 2022 at 6.30 pm.

PRESENT: Councillors Nolan (Chair), Bugden, Jacobs, Wood, Fuller, Bustin, Acton and Franklin 
Six members of the public were in attendance

The Chairman opened the evening and welcomed Cllr Jonathan Bacon and the members of the public to the meeting. 
1. Apologies were received from Cllr Williams who was unwell.
2. The minutes of the last meeting held on 26 May 2021 were taken as read, approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.
3. IW Cllr Jonathan Bacon provided an informative presentation (a copy of which is attached) on the Isle of Wight Biosphere Reserve, which having achieved its designation through the efforts of AONB in 2019, is one of only 727 across the world. Comments and questions were put forward including:
· Southern Water’s culpability in relation to storm overflows discharging into Gurnard. Though appreciating their engagement with the Parish Council, members have yet to see evidence of the much highlighted pathfinder solution
· Lack of response from the Environment Agency regarding concerns over water quality and lack of recent testing, which IW Cllr Jonathan offered his assistance with
· The Isle of Wight Green Gym and whether any grants will be available to help organisations like itself to continue. Though the answer was no, it is hoped with this ‘badge’ in place it will attract future funding

· The question was asked as to what parts of Gurnard are included within the biosphere which the Island Plan will detail, and the extent of the boundary which crosses the water and meets with the mainland 

· Whether Green Space designations can include public access e.g. through the Jordan Valley, which would depend very much on permission from landowners 
· And will it have any bearing on the way the government treats the Isle of Wight and acknowledge its special circumstances in relation to housing development? 
· Can more be done to ensure that developers build within certain parameters?
· All in acknowledgment of the need to celebrate what is already being done and promote this major achievement for the Isle of Wight
4. The Chairman provided copies of his report to all attendees, a copy of which is attached, highlighting the achievements of the Parish Council. Questions were raised as to whether the coastal path can include a low tide route along the beach to the Marsh, the increasing popularity of the ‘secret’ beach and anti-social behaviour which is felt will only increase as the English Coast Path incorporates this section, lost bins still to be replaced following Storm Eunice, and discharge reports from Marsh Road sewage station not showing on Beach Buoy.
5. Councillor Fuller had not produced and circulated an Annual Report to residents as in previous years, however his detailed monthly reporting was acknowledged and was very much appreciated by everyone at the meeting.
6. The Chairman opened the meeting to members of the public for any other comments or questions to be raised. The Watersedge building site was raised and Cllr Fuller was able to update that IWC Enforcement Officers had been in touch with the owners in the last couple of months and they have agreed to tidy the site up. It was commented that some residents felt there had been a lack of consultation with beach hut owners re. the soon to be installed seafront benches, and ownership of the slipway down to the secret beach was queried as there are some planks currently missing in need of repair. Though known not to be the responsibility of the IWC, they have been known to block off the slipway if health and safety concerns are raised. 
The meeting closed at 8.03 pm. 

Following the meeting refreshments were served.

---------------------------------

                                 CHAIRMAN

PAGE  
2

